
Newsletter - 8th May 2022 

Wonga Park CRC is a church that is committed to helping people grow in their faith, one step at a 
time. We believe people do this by encountering God in his living word, through prayer, and in 
community with other believers. 

New here? We would love to meet and connect with you, so please fill in your details on the back of 
this newsletter, place it in the offering bag and one of our team will contact you. Alternatively send 
an email to pastor@wpcrc.org.au and we will get in contact with you. 

God’s Word: We encourage you to take notes in the place provided, to reflect on what God has 
been saying to you, and to discuss it with your family, friends and children. 

Prayer: We have several places in our worship service where we pray. We would also love to pray 
with you after the service. If you would like someone to pray with you, please remain in the main 
auditorium and a member of our prayer team will come and pray with you. 

Community: We encourage you to stay after the service for coffee and fellowship. We would love to 
meet you and get to know you more. We have a cry room off to the side of the church for parents 
with infants. During school terms we  also run a Sunday School program before the church service 
for high school aged children and during the church service for primary school aged children. 

Groups: We have a number of growth groups that meet throughout the week to pray for people, 
gather around God’s word, and care for one another. If you would like to join a group, please 
contact pastor Chris (pastor@wpcrc.org.au). 

8TH MAY, 2022 

PREACHER: ISAAC OVERTON 

SERMON TITLE:  “LET THERE BE LIGHT” 

READING: GENESIS 1:2-5 

Chapter 1: 

2 Now the earth was formless and empty, darkness covered the surface of the watery depths, and the 

Spirit of God was hovering over the surface of the waters. 3 Then God said, “Let there be light,” and 

there was light. 4 God saw that the light was good, and God separated the light from the darkness. 5 

God called the light “day,” and the darkness he called “night.” There was an evening, and there was a 

morning: one day. -- Genesis 1:2-5 (CSB) 

mailto:pastor@wpcrc.org.au


) Why did God start with light on day 1? 
) Read 2 Cor 4:1-7. What do you learn about the relationship between us and light in this passage?  
) As a follower of Christ, you are now a light bearer (Eph 5:8; Mt 5:14). What does it mean to bear 

the light of Christ before the world? Are you doing that in your own life? 
) What does it mean to “put off darkness” (Rom 13:11)? What might this look like in our everyday 

lives?  

SERMON NOTES 

DISCUSSION QUESTIONS 



WHAT’S HAPPENING  

Sunday 8 May 
10:00 am  Worship Service (Online and in person)  

 
Friday 13 May 

7.30 pm   Youth and Parents Group (at the church) 

GIVING 

In our church we have two offerings every Sunday. The first offering goes toward the ministry of this       
congregation.  The second offering goes toward various Christian causes. If you would like to support 

this work you can do so in several different ways: 

In church giving: Simply add your offering to the offering bag. 
If using bank transfer: BSB: 063 167 Acc: 1015 8356. 

If the offering is for the first collection please add your name and SUN 1 in the description line and if 
the offering is for the second collection add SUN 2 

Any additional gifts for the Deacons are always appreciated and will go towards supporting people 
within and outside of our congregation.                                                                                      

For the Deacons BSB: 063167 Acc. 1015 8372 

Via Church App: Online or via our church app: https://wpcrc.org.au/give 

2ND OFFERING— 8/5/2022 VAN DER WELLS, INDIA 

They are missionaries in India. Simon is a reformed church minister, who only fairly recently started 

mission work in the mountain regions of India. Their ministry is to primarily Hindu people in one of the 

poorest regions of India. They work primarily with small church gatherings and their main outreach is 

to the subsistence farmers in the area. They have 2 daughters, Joy and Anastasia. 

There should be clear communication that their work is sensitive and shouldn’t be published without 

their direct approval.   simandlyd@outlook.com  

https://wpcrc.org.au/give
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Session meeting on Tuesday 
 
The Session meeting of the church elders is held on the second Tuesday each month, starting around 
7.45pm to 8.00pm (it follows on from the pastoral care meeting).  Any WPCRC member is welcome 
to attend Session as an observer, or to raise a relevant proposal advised at least one week in ad-
vance so it can be included on the agenda for the meeting.  If you would like to attend, please 
email session@wpcrc.org.au to be advised whether the meeting is in person or on Zoom and, if the 
latter, the Zoom link. 

Noah Lichtendonk 5 May 

Arina Kritzinger 6 May 

Corrie van der Walt 8 May 

Gerry Smedes 9 May 

Henri van der Merwe 11 May 

David Steenkamp 13 May 

William Samuel Trigg 15 May 

Ruan Bester 22 May 

Danie Uys 23 May 

Herman Linde 27 May 

Hannes van der Walt 29 May 

mailto:session@wpcrc.org.au


“You know the value of prayer: it is precious beyond all price. Never, never neglect it.” – Sir Thomas 
Buxton 
  
As we go into the coming week let us daily pray; 
Giving thanks to our gracious God for God-fearing mothers without whom many of us would not have had 
the nurture in the faith that now sustains us. 
  
Charm is deceitful, and beauty is vain, but a woman who fears the Lord is to be praised. (Proverbs 31:30 
NRSV) 
  
 Give praise and thanks to God for creating us man and woman each designed to complement the other 

and provide the right environment to raise a family. 
 Please pray for those among us and our families who suffer the ravages of cancer. Give thanks for 

healing mercies where healing has occurred and pray for healing for those still struggling with its 
effects. 

 Give thanks to God for the wonderful Selah evening we had last Sunday where the presence of the 
Lord was felt in a very tangible and moving way. 

 Please pray that the decisions made at the synod meeting were those pleasing to the Lord and that 
whatever flows from it will be of great benefit for the denomination. 

 Please continue to pray for our nation, that the Lord will bring about situations that will cause many to 
turn back to him. 

 Please continue to pray for the situation in Ukraine, pray that the Lord will bring a swift and just end to 
this conflict. 

  
Please continue to pray for our brothers and sisters in Afghanistan. Christian ministries have lost contact 
with numerous partners in Afghanistan as the embattled country enters a “new phase” of the crisis sparked 
by the Taliban takeover, the head of a U.S. based ministry has said. William Stark, International Christian 
Concern’s regional manager for South Asia, told The Christian Post that when the Taliban took control of 
much of Afghanistan following the drawing down of U.S. troops in August, many ministries working with the 
country’s underground church worked tirelessly to evacuate at-risk Christians. Now, as Christians trapped in 
the country face an uncertain future, many have gone silent, desperately seeking to avoid the probing eyes 
of the Taliban. “Christians are now in hiding because of active threats against their community,” Stark said. 
He shared stories of how Christians continue to face threats from members of the Taliban. 
In one situation, an Islamic extremist threatened to kidnap a Christian man’s daughters and marry them off 
to the Taliban. In another, a Christian man received a letter from the Taliban saying his house belonged to 
them. Christians are also warned to refrain from gathering. “Within the networks that we have, a number of 
people have changed their phone numbers because it’s not safe anymore,” Stark said. “Their work to lie low 
in the country makes it hard for someone on the outside to stay in contact.” Many estimate the Christian 
population in Afghanistan to be as many as 12,000, making it one of the country’s largest religious minori-
ties. Afghanistan is over 99% Muslim. Though all religious minorities in Afghanistan are at risk, Christians are 
particularly so, Stark said, because the vast majority of them have converted to Christianity from Islam. Un-
der Sharia law, leaving Islam is a crime punishable by death. 
“We talk about Christians as a religious minority, but to the Taliban, they’re seen as apostates, criminals and 
people that deserve to be punished,” Stark explained. As persecution continues to increase, Afghan Chris-
tians need “help from the outside” to escape their circumstances, he said. “It’s going to take a diplomatic 
process by the U.S., the U.K. and other countries that are going to allow them to leave that country,” he said. 
“Essentially, what they need is some sort of special status that would allow them to travel outside of Afghan-
istan.” Many Afghan Christians are “rural, uneducated and don’t have a passport,” he added, so many of 



them are unable to acquire the documents needed to leave the country. 
Source: Christian Post 
   
Week 4 Prayer List 
Preparing for all Standing for Election. 
Day 1 – Monday 9 May 
Thanksgiving, Requests, Prayers and Intercession – Let us begin this week by giving thanksgiving to the Lord 
for all who are standing for election.  Pray and ask the Lord that He would lead us to pray His heart for 
them.  Make your requests known to Him asking that all who seek to serve our nation would walk in truth, 
integrity, and righteousness. Intercede that in the election process and outcome the Lord’s will be done here 
on earth as it is in Heaven. 
Scripture – 1 Timothy 2:1-6 
Day 2 – Tuesday 10 May 
That we may lead peaceful and quiet lives in all Godliness and holiness – Pray for the Peace of God to in-
vade this Election and that Leaders & Candidates would experience God’s peace. Pray and Intercede that 
they will receive visions and dreams of, and from, God. Pray for the Prophetic voice of encouragement to 
come alongside those standing for election, that they would speak truth in all their utterances. 
Scripture – Isaiah 60:1-2 
Day 3 – Wednesday 11 May 
For there is one mediator between God and Mankind, the man Jesus Christ -Remember in our prayers that 
Jesus gave His life for all mankind.  Give thanksgiving and praise that Jesus gave himself as ransom for those 
standing for election.  Pray for the salvation of all those who seek to serve us that they will not reject ‘the 
truth’ that Jesus gave His life for them.  Pray that in the lead up to the elections many Leaders and Candi-
dates who believe would publicly confess their faith in Jesus as Lord. 
Scripture – Hebrews 9:11-15 
Day 4 – Thursday 12 May 
Do nothing out of selfish ambition and vain conceit but in humility consider others better than yourselves – 
Pray that those seeking public office would walk in humility not pride as they prepare to serve our Nation of 
Australia.  Pray that Leaders & Candidates will live in love, humility & service to one another. That they be 
unified as one in purpose for the betterment of our nation. 
Scripture – Philippians 2:1-11; Proverbs 14:34 
Day 5 – Friday 13 May 
Praying for the character of God to emerge in those standing for election -Pray for electoral success for all 
Leaders and Candidates who are prepared to walk in righteousness and justice. Pray that they would recog-
nise the need to be in right standing with God in personal moral, spiritual, and relationship issues. Pray they 
would be faithful, thoughtful and wise as the Lord places them in strategic areas to serve our Nation. 
Scripture – 1 Corinthians 13:1-9a 
Day 6 – Saturday 14 May 
Immersing all candidates in His love – Read today’s scripture and pray that all who are standing for election 
would exhibit the qualities of love outlined in verses 4 to 7. 
Pray for the raising up of the banner of His love over all standing for election. 
Scripture – Proverbs 12:17-23 
Day 7 – Sunday 15 May 
Praying for our nation to be built on the foundation of Jesus Christ – Pray that candidates will acknowledge 
and honour the Christian foundations of our nation and continue to build around the Chief Corner Stone 
(Jesus Christ).  Pray for believing politicians to stand firm and profess their faith in Christ.  Pray that the Spirit 
of God would speak clearly to all who put themselves up for election bringing conviction of their need to rely 
on Him for all wisdom.  Pray with confidence remembering that God works quietly and continuously to bring 
His kingdom on earth. 
Scripture – Matthew 21:42-44 

NEXT PRAYER MEETING will be held on Thursday the 12th of May at 7.30 at the church. All welcome. 



 

 

 

Our Church Camp has been booked for the weekend of September 9th – 11th 2022. 

You can check it out by going to the following website.   https://www.araluencamp.com.au/ 

 

As a church council we want to stress how important we think this church camp will be for building 
relationships within our church community - so you really don’t want to miss out on this opportuni-
ty! 

As a family united by Our Lord we need each other. 

The campsite has a range of different accommodation options available, some with double beds, 
some with bunk beds. We will allocate families to the rooms as best we can to make sure everyone 
is comfortable. All the food will be provided by the campsite which leaves us free to enjoy each oth-
er's company. 

The camp has a games room, beach volleyball court, a playground with trampoline for the little 
ones, sports oval and more. There will be relationship building activities places to have a catch-up 
coffee and we will also be having all our meals together.  

We want to make it as affordable for everyone as we can, and so we will be subsidising part of the 
camp cost.  

What do we need? 

1. Please come - This is about us being together as a Church family,  

2. Volunteers. - To help with planning. This will probably take 2 hours each month with a few hours 
extra here and there as needed. 

3: Sponsorship - Please pray about this, and if you feel God is calling you to contribute financially to 
the camp you can do so in one of two ways:  

Via the special fundraiser button on our website. Simply go to https://wpcrc.org.au/give and click 
on the “Give to Camp Fundraiser”. Enter your amount and details and you are all done.  

1. Make a bank transfer to the church bank account and put “Camp” as the reference. The bank de-
tails are as follows: BSB: 063 167 Acc: 1015 8356. 

As always, if you have any questions, please let me know either on 0423 889 913 or 
via pastor@wpcrc.org.au 

Blessings 

Chris P 

https://www.araluencamp.com.au/
https://wpcrc.org.au/give
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Pastor Chris will be away at Synod this coming week. We are therefore pleased to let you known and 
are thankful that the following preachers have made themselves available to preach while Chris is oth-
erwise engaged. 
 
8th May - Pastor Isaac Overton. 



Now that you know the date and have it pencilled in to your diaries please come prepared!" 
We will be concentrating on getting our Church home looking loved again by washing windows, wip-

ing webs and wrestling weeds. 
Morning tea and a sausage sizzle lunch will be provided to make sure that our energy levels remain 

high throughout the day.  
Hoping that you are planning to attend - the more the merrier!  

 
From your Facilities Management Committee 

Thanks to all who have volunteered to be placed on the coffee roster! 





Session Chair’s monthly update for March 2022 
 

I’m a bit late this month – I’ve been catching up with life after being away all March. 

 

CHRIS 

March was again a busy month for Chris, catching up after a short break.  Some of his activities were: 

Training/Equipping: 

Chris started a training course with deacons on being the hands and feet of Jesus. 

He also continued training with the pastoral care team and elders on Gospel centred counselling. 
And, of course, Chris continued preaching through the Garden to Garden City series. 

Pastoral care: 

Chris made 10 pastoral visits and contacts during the month, started pre-marriage counselling with a new couple 
and conducted the baptism of Thomas Trigg.  He also ran or attended a small group on 3 occasions and met one 
on one with two people to disciple them.  He also ran the Youth group and started to put together a team for 
the church camp 

Ministry Development: 

Chris regularly meets with elders and ministry coordinators for coaching and ministry development.  During this 
month he had meetings with 3 elders and one coordinator. 

He also me with Jack De Vries, our denominations ministry development coach to discuss various denomination 
programs, particularly around raising up new gospel workers. 

Chris also had a meeting with the Victorian Director of Scripture Union. 

Denominational involvement: 

He ran the Reformed Churches Youth Committee meeting – this committee meets once a term to discuss ways 
to improve and stimulate ministry to youth and young adults. 

Along with Kasha Schubert, Chris met with the Victorian CRCA State Youth Committee. 

Classis is the area gathering for Christian Reformed Churches; it’s more a cooperative than a hierarchy.  Our clas-
sis covers Melbourne and western Victoria.  During March, Chris attending our Classis meeting in Geelong. 

Other: 

During the month, Chris also contracted Covid, which meant he had to record and edit one sermon for a “live” 
recorded showing in church.  By the way, don’t underestimate the time it takes to edit a sermon – sounds sim-
ple, but takes a lot of time. 

  

DEACONS 

The deacons continue to be thankful for the great support to their work with the Dining Room Mission, both in 
terms of the great food that has been cooked for the mission and the monetary support that allows them to do 
it.  If you would like to be involved, talk to one of the deacons - they would love to hear from you and they have 
some large casserole dishes at the church that could be used for these meals.  

They continue to support people in our congregation.  Again, they would love to hear from anyone in the con-
gregation and friends of theirs, who could use a little help.  

 

FACILITIES MANAGEMENT 

The playground equipment has been repaired and timber stained. The removal of a fallen tree is pending ac-



ceptance of the insurance claim.   
 

KIDS HOPE 

This is in a transitional phase as Ené hands over to Dale who is attending a coordinator course on Wednes-
day. Sandra and Lorenz have retired from mentoring, and the team will be seeking new volunteers once 
the needs of the school have been determined. 

 

YOUNG ADULTS 

Young adults is going very well. Over the past month they have been working through the resource enti-
tled " The Course of Your Life" - which has been very beneficial. It's been great to see that everyone is en-
joying this and is growing in their faith. They have also been looking through the book of Philippians on al-
ternating weeks.  
 
They have had a few social nights to catch up, even though they catch up weekly - but in a more relaxed 
approach where they can share a meal and play board/card games on these nights. 

 

CHILDRENS MINISTRY 

Sunday School is going really well, the curriculum is engaging and there are plenty of helpers. There is a 
small group of regulars which is nice. Sunday school will run over the holidays but will be scaled down and 
was adapted over Easter. 

 

AUDIO/VISUAL 

The team are doing well and are thankful to those who have stepped up and are now assisting.  They do 
still need more volunteers to share the load so please consider joining. 

 

MUSIC MINISTRY 

The music team continues to be delighted to support the congregations worship through song.  They have 
been delighted to welcome, or welcome back, some extra people.  However, the team lost several people 
who moved to the country or interstate.  So, with just a handful of singers, shortly just 2 pianists, 
2 guitarists and one flute player, and with the additional songs for the Easter services and the monthly Se-
lah evenings, the workload continues to increase.  Anyone who is able to help out even occasionally would 
be warmly welcomed.  An extra pianist or two would be especially welcome, and the team can arrange 
things to provide the necessary support. 

 

ELDERS/SESSION 

The elders continue to meet monthly.  Abridged minutes of the meetings are published each month in the 
newsletter (thanks Michelle!) so I won’t duplicate the information here.  I was away for most of March 
(everything got covid-postponed to March!), so Herman Linde, who is deputy chair of Session, was the 
acting Session chair for the month.  Many thanks to Herman for covering during that time. 

 

Many thanks for Michelle’s help in gathering the information for this report. 

Peter Williams 



The following was published in a newsletter from May 2005 and very appropriate for Mothers Day! 



Some more ‘Signs of the Times’. 



 
 

Wednesday Nights (Online) 
Contact: Chris Pretorius 
pastor@wpcrc.org.au 

0423 889 913 
 

Thursday Mornings (In person) 
Contact: Wendy Harrison 

wendy@tagroofing.com.au 
0407 801 630 

 
Friday Nights Parent Group (In person) 

Contact: Neil Bester 
neil_bester@yahoo.com 

0429 569 149  
and Martin Van der Merwe 

martin.vandermerwe@bigpond.com 
0458 908 148  

                                                      GROWTH GROUPS 

We have a number of growth groups in our church, please contact the person listed below to 
connect to one.   We have a few specific groups (noted below) as well as some general groups. 

Monday Nights (currently online) 
Contact Peter Williams 

pw4@live.com.au 
0431 500 006 

 
Monday Nights (online) 

Contact Lynette Pretorius 
pretorius.lynette@gmail.com 

0423 889 912 
 
  

Wednesday Nights 
(Young Adults, hybrid in person and online) 

Contact: Kasha Schubert 
kasha.schubert@hotmail.com 

0450 012 177 

  
  

Wednesday Nights (In person) 
Contact: Adri Bennie 

physio.pretorius@gmail.com 
0425 727 949 

PASTORAL CARE TEAM 

Most of our pastoral care takes place within our growth groups, but we also have a dedicated pastoral 
care team to supplement this. If you would like to be visited, please feel free to contact any of our pas-
toral care team  

Chris Pretorius 

0423 889 913 
 

Peter Williams  

0431 500 006 
 

Martin Van der Merwe 

0458 908 148  
 

Michelle Organtzoglou  

0488 777 517 
 

Harry Berends 

0421 302 418  
 

Herman Linde 

0411 069  808 

Neil Bester 

0429 569 149 
 

Kasha Schubert  

0450 012 177 
 

Lynette Pretorius 

0423 889 912 
 

Joy Van Veen 

0409 199 840 
 

Ina Du Plessis 

0425 833 596 
 

Adri Bennie 

0425 727 949 

https://wpcrc.elvanto.com.au/admin/groups/group/?id=e67cfce6-f8e1-44ad-b6cc-509b313d4a4c
https://wpcrc.elvanto.com.au/admin/groups/group/?id=0ba9f6f2-3946-48a1-83d7-0c40749f74ff
mailto:neil_bester@yahoo.com
mailto:martin.vandermerwe@bigpond.com
https://wpcrc.elvanto.com.au/admin/groups/group/?id=81c08fc4-cb0f-4079-8abc-a689788110ac
https://wpcrc.elvanto.com.au/admin/groups/group/?id=aac7a2b9-a49a-11e6-bd2b-0219ad55c99b
https://wpcrc.elvanto.com.au/admin/groups/group/?id=3e8fad87-18b1-44b9-bcb6-4dcd56f36747
mailto:physio.pretorius@gmail.com


CONNECT WITH US 

 

 

Newsletter Editors 

newsletter@wpcrc.org.au 

Enè Crous 

0450 211 133 

 

Harry Berends 

0421 302 418  

 

 

Treasurer 

Nelleke Arnold 

treasurer@wpcrc.org.au 

0448 469 569 

 

Child Safe Coordinator 

Michelle Organtzoglou 

0488 777 517 

 

 

Prayer Ministry 

prayer@wpcrc.org.au  

Herman Linde 

0411 069 808 

 

 

Music Ministry 

Mia Van Wyk 

0420 817 800 

 

 

Sunday School Coordinator 

Sarah Pretorius 

0409 221 277  

 

 

Audio Visual 

Cassie Van Veen 

0499 230 872 

 

 

Kids Hope Coordinator 

Dale Reed 

0412 216 300  

 

 

CAP Money Course 

Neil Bester 

0429 569 149 

Martin Van der Merwe 

0458 908 148 

 

Pastor 

Chris Pretorius 

0423 889 913 

pastor@wpcrc.org.au 
 

Youth Pastor 

Position vacant 
 

Chairman and Worship Services 

Peter Williams  

0431 500 006 
 

Finance 

Martin Van der Merwe 

0458 908 148  
 

Neil Bester 

0429 569 149 
 

Growth Groups 

Martin Van der Merwe 

0458 908 148  
 

Neil Bester 

0429 569 149 
 

Harry Berends 

0421 302 418  
 

Herman Linde 

0411 069 808  

KEY CONTACT DETAILS 

ELDERS DEACONS MINISTRY LEADERS 

ADMINISTRATION 

Joy Van Veen 

0409 199 840 

 

Sandra Stork 

0418 592 206  

 

Lizet Kritzinger  

0405 762 190  

 

Dale Reed  

0412 216 300  

 

 

If you would like someone from church to connect with you, please fill in this page, tear it off and put it in the 

offering bag.  

Your name:         Contact number: 

Contact email: 

Notes: 

ADMINISTRATION 

Session Clerk & Church  

Administrator  

Michelle Organtzoglou 

0488 777 517 

clerk@wpcrc.org.au   

admin@wpcrc.org.au 

mailto:prayer@wpcrc.org.au

